
 WANDONG NETBALL CLUB 
FINALS FEVER 
 

On the 9th of September our 11 & Under team took to the courts to play in the Grand Final.  
The sun was shining, the face paint was on and the crowd was huge.   The team took to the 
court and began the match at full pace straight off the bat.  The first quarter started out pretty 
evenly with both teams scoring well.   At the break we were up 9 to 4.  By the time the second quarter began, the 
nerves had settled, & we broke away, scoring 12 more goals to Pyalongs 1.  Q3 was an even match with only 3 goals 
scored between both sides.   Our defenders were ran off their feet madly intercepting pass after pass.  The final 
quarter was all Wandongs way, scoring 10 to 1.  The team remains undefeated, winning the final 32 to 8. 
 

Congrats to all the players who went above and beyond this season. You should all be so proud of yourselves. The 
effort and commitment at training and game day is second to none. Thank you to all the parents. You truly are the 
best. To Jo & Kate, our Coaching team, to the kids who always manage to have fun and to everyone who took the 
time to come and watch and support the team, thank you. 
 

A special mention to Tyler who was awarded Best on Court by the Umpires.                 

And to our superstar Natalie who won League Best and Fairest Runners Up for the second year in a row!!        
 

AGM 
Our AGM was held on the 13th of 
October. 
After serving as the Club since prior to 
Covid, Vasko Nastevski has stepped down 
from his role as President. 
Vasko saw the club through the hardest 
of times and was instrumental in 
maintaining our Clubs high standards and 
reputation these past few years. Vasko 
has been an asset to all things Wandong 
Netball Club and maintained his position 
despite having no children playing at the 
club due to injury for the past 2 seasons. 
On behalf of everyone at the Club we 
would like to extend our gratitude and 
wish you all the success for the future. 
Our new committee will be announced 
soon. 
 

PRESENTATIONS 
The courts were dressed to impress with 
splashes of Green and White 
everywhere.  
With 52 families in attendance, we 
packed the courts ready to celebrate the 
players of season 2023. 

Unfortunately, the weather Gods had other plans and we barely managed to fit in our trophy awards before the rain 
came down. All was not lost, as the Club banded together to move indoors and continue on with pizza and music. 
Congratulations to all players who took the courts in the Winter season. 
A special mention to Georgia Paxinos and Aleyha Johnson who have played their last junior game with the Club. We 
wish you both all the success as you take on Senior Netball. 
 

Spring Netball 
The Spring season commenced once the school term began. We are please to announce that we have entered 5 full 
teams in the competition. All the players are enjoying continuing to build their skill sets over the course of the season 
in the lead up to Christmas. 
 

Wandong Netball Club 2024  
If you have a child interested in playing Netball in 2024 please email wandongnetball@gmail.com to register your 
interest. 
 

mailto:wandongnetball@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 


